
  
     
 
DATE: March 31, 2023 
 

TO: The Honorable City Council President Nick Mosby 

Members of the City Council  

City Hall 

100 North Holliday Street 

Baltimore, MD 21202 
 

Baltimore City Recreation & Parks (BCRP) has been asked for comment on 23-0352 for the purpose of 

changing the name of the playground and pavilion at Alhambra Park, located at 5200 Alhambra Ave, to the 

Phyllis Gilmore Playground and Pavilion.  
 

Phyllis Gilmore has a longstanding history as a dedicated community leader in North Baltimore along the 

York Road corridor. She serves as president of the Woodbourne-McCabe Neighborhood Association and as 

vice-president of the York Road Partnership. Her tireless efforts have been vital to the improvement of this 

area. She was instrumental in securing the new playground and improvements to Alhambra Park. This 

renaming has been proposed because of this and her many efforts on behalf of the community.  

 

Baltimore City Recreation & Parks supports this legislation. If you have any additional questions, please 

contact Jenny Morgan at jmorgan@baltimorecity.gov. 
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Baltimore City Department of Recreation & Parks 
3001 East Drive, Baltimore, Maryland (MD) 21217 

 
Subject: 

City Council Bill # 23-0352 

City Property Renaming – Alhambra Park Playground 
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